
 

City of Colwood 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Notice of Highway Closure and Removal of Highway Dedication  

Notice is hereby given of the City of Colwood’s intention to  close to traffic and remove the dedication of highway, 
through the adoption of “Road Closure and Dedication Removal Bylaw for Ocean Boulevard (Juan de Fuca Park and 
Ride), Bylaw No. 1717, 2018”, that portion of Ocean Boulevard shown in heavy outline in the Reference Plan below. The 
purpose of this road closure is to remove the public highway dedication. 

The approximate 0.736 hectare portion of Ocean Boulevard intended to be removed as highway dedication will be 
considered by the Council of the City of Colwood at its special meeting scheduled for Tuesday, February 13, 2018 at 7:00 
p.m. at City Hall, 3300 Wishart Road. 

Persons who consider they are affected by Bylaw No. 1717 will be provided with an opportunity to make 
representations to Council at the meeting, or by delivering a written submission to the Chief Administrative Officer by 
4:00 p.m. on Friday, February 9, 2018. 

 

Bylaw No. 1717 is available for viewing at Colwood City Hall and may be obtained by contacting City Hall at 250-478-
5999. Questions on the proposed bylaw and disposition may be directed to the Chief Administrative Officer at 
ihowat@colwood.ca; City of Colwood, 3300 Wishart Road, Colwood, BC V9C 1R1, or 250-478-5999.  
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